






             White Mountain Apache Tribe 

Office of Historic Preservation 

PO Box 1032 

Fort Apache, AZ  85926 
Ph: (928) 338-3033 Fax: (928) 338-6055 

 
To:         Fernando Martinez, Director Mining and Minerals Division  

Date:     July 13, 2017 

             Re: Existing Mining Operations Modifications 17-1 – Pueblo Alto Mine – Permit No. MK008ME 

                    Existing Mining Operations Modifications 17-1 – Star Lake Mine – Permit No. MK007ME 

            …………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

The White Mountain Apache Tribe Historic Preservation Office appreciates receiving 

information on the proposed project, dated  June 27, 2017.  In regards to this, please attend to the 

following checked items below.        

 

Please refer to the additional notes in regards to the proposed project: 

 

Thank you for allowing the White Mountain Apache tribe the opportunity to review and respond 

to the above proposed expansion of the two existing mines, located on private lands, McKinley 

County, New Mexico, and we have determined the proposed project will not have an impact on 

the White Mountain Apache tribe’s historic properties and/or traditional cultural properties. 

 

Regardless, any/all ground disturbing activities should be monitored “if” there are reasons to 

believe that there are human remains and/or funerary objects present, and if such remains are 

encountered they shall be treated with respect and handled accordingly until such remains are 

repatriated to the affiliated tribe(s).  

 

Thank you. We look forward to continued collaborations in the protection and preservation of 

places of cultural and historical importance. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Mark T. Altaha  

White Mountain Apache Tribe - THPO  
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